FINAL

 Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
October 16, 2018
Present:
Hugh Morton (HM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR), Bob McCarthy (BM), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Karen Raus (KAR), Karen Powell (KP), Tracy Priestner (TP)

Absent:


Also present:
Terry Provencal (TA)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) the meeting is being recorded.  

Minutes:
None

Reports:



Administrator:
None


School Building:
None


Accountant:

None

Liaison:
 
None
Brian Legendre (BL), Fire Chief:
BL was in attendance to speak on the condition of the roof at the fire station on Briggs Rd.  Fincom first heard about this from KR at the last meeting.  This has also been on the CIPC for the past couple of years but has been put aside for higher priority items.  He distributed a quote he received in 2016 when he first put this item on the request for CIPC funds.  This is the same company that did the roof in 1991.  Increasing the quote approximately 5% from then until now, the estimate is $40k to strip and replace the roof shingles.  In 1991, 25 year shingles were put on and they started to fail in 2016.  If this were to be funded at the annual town meeting using free cash, they could start the repair the very next day instead of waiting for July 1st.  At this time, there is no special town meeting planned and no free cash yet available.  The second quote he received is double for the same work.  He is still looking for more quotes but the contractors are very busy.  There is currently no mold inside the building and the leak has stopped with the tarps on the roof which cost $2k.  KR and BM thinks this should be a priority since winter is coming and it will only get worse.  BL said he can bring more quotes to the next meeting.  KAR feels that when CIPC presents to Fincom they should list all items that were brought to them and reasons why some were chosen over others.  TS said as the rep to CIPC, he will take all suggestions back to them.  

Brad Brightman, Treasurer:
Brad was in attendance to give an update on hiring a consultant to help with the backlog in his office.  GC said they went through what is needed with the auditor.  They created a RFP.  There was only one bid from Eric Kinsherf, CPA.  The cost is not budgeted for and the proposal came in at $65k.  BB feels that this is not appropriate for the reserve fund since this has been an ongoing issue.  He motioned to urge the BOS to call a special town meeting to appropriate money for this.  KAR seconded and all were in favor.  Brad is confident that this consultant can get the office back on track and do some training for the current staff so this will not happen in the future.  The proposal states the work will be completed in 90 days once the funding is approved.  GC said the consultant is going to keep the BOS up to date with frequent reporting.  HM thinks the only mechanism for funding this is stabilization and can be paid back at the annual town meeting.  KP said we have worked very hard to build up the stabilization account and this is a management problem and someone needs to be held accountable.  Brad feels the major reason this happened was under-staffing.  KR feels if we have a special town meeting, we need to put the Briggs Rd roof on it.  KR made a motion to add the roof to the request for the BOS to have a special town meeting.  TS  seconded and all were in favor.

Other:

GC talked about revenue spreadsheet.  He is concerned about the lack of interest but more in that the receipts are down from last year.  TA said it is a reval year and that it will be a pro forma and third quarter bills will be estimated.  Also motor vehicle doesn't come in till February or March.  



GC talked about the budget memo sent out by the Town Administrator.  The deadline for budgets is October 26th.  We are going to start calling departments in as soon as possible after that date.  We need to take a closer look since we may not have free cash to use for town meeting.  KAR said the process is that the administrator collects all the budgets then presents to Fincom the full budget with his recommendations.  We will review them but we don't need a rep from every department to come in unless they have issues or problems.  BB said this would be a role of he liaison to make the determination and to be more informed about their departments if they are not coming in and other members have questions.  KAR feels they still need to submit narratives.  KAR said another big issue is that the administrator is not at every meeting if we have questions regarding the differences between department requests and town administrator recommendations.  


Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by KR and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on November 13th at 7 p.m. at the Westport Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Botelho, Recording Clerk

